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Minister on possible 

sale of power company

Local business people want to know if MEC is going to be sold.

“Does anyone want to buy MEC,” MEC board chairman and Minister Matt Zackhras said in response at Tuesday’s Chamber of Commerce meeting. “Give me an offer.”

On a more serious note, Zackhras said that before the RMI government “can decide to release (or maintain partial) control, or have a private sector company manage MEC, it needs a corporate audit — which is now being done.”

He said a draft report is expected in November. The US Interior Department is funding the corporate audit of MEC at the request of the board.

The recommendations from the audit will “allow the government to make decisions to entertain proposals submitted for our review,” he said.

Proposals for various investment and management schemes have been submitted by Pacific International Inc., SK Networks and TaiPower.

“Will it be sold?” he asked. “I don’t know. Will it remain under government control? Perhaps some. Will MEC sell stocks? I hope so. It’s all under discussion.”

